
OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 

Thursday, November 10 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

!
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THE ZENOBIA HADJI 
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners,  

Whose Members Are A Part Of 

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

The Pote s Notes 
CLEARING THE 
WAY, SO KIDS 

CAN PLAY

Clearing the Way,  
So Kids Can  
Play

h 
a 
t

Chaplain’s

The Black Camel has made 
another visit to Zenobia and the 
Past Potentate’s unit. On Sep-
tember 25, 2022, Illustrious Sir 
Briant “Mike” Hamor Lee Sr. 
PhD, Potentate 2010, peacefully 
moved on to the Celestial Lodge 
in the sky.  

Brother Lee was raised a 
Master Mason in Wood County 
Masonic Lodge #112, where he 
was a Past Master. He also was 
a member of the Knights of the 
York Cross of Honor. 

Ill. Sir Lee enjoyed his time 
with Zenobia, during which he 
served as Chief Aide and really 
enjoyed his time as a piper for 
the Highlanders. As a member of 
the Divan during the transition 
from Madison Avenue, he was 
involved in the major decisions 
for relocation. “Mike” was the 

first potentate installed and to 
serve the year in our Broadstone 
location. 

While serving as Potentate, 
he was privileged to appoint Ill. 
Sir Joe Bublick (2015) and Ill. 
Sir Brian Ramsey (2017). CR 
Todd Miller is a Shrine grand-
son.  

Ill. Sir Lee worked as a pro-
fessor of theater history at Bowl-
ing Green State University. He 
also served as the head of film 
studies at BGSU. He was a phi-
latelist and enjoyed collecting 
old coins. 

Along with his wife of 60 
years, Nancy; Briant is survived 
by his son, Briant Jr. (Tammy) 
Lee of Wayne, Ohio; daughter, 
Guinevere (Gerald) Cassidy of 
Phoenix, Arizona; and grandson, 
Briant Hamor Lee III. 

We express our sympathy and 
well wishes to his Lady Nancy, 
and his family.

ILL. SIR BRIANT “MIKE” LEE 
POTENTATE 2010 

MAY 6, 1938 - SEPTEMBER 25, 2022

Greetings Nobles, 
First of all, how about the weather in October! Shorts and T-shirts 

one day, then pants and a warm coat the next. Only in Ohio!  
Well, the Sportsmen’s raffle has come and gone, and what a day 

it was. The Glass City Center was full, and fun was had by all in at-
tendance. A big thank you to the committee for all the hard work 
they put in to make the raffle successful. If you would like to get 
more involved and have input, or have ideas to make the event even 
better, please let us know. Many hands make light work and we are 
always looking for Nobles to join in and get active. 

Our ceremonial is Saturday, November 12, following the Toledo 
Holiday Parade. We will meet at Zenobia at 8 a.m. and head down-
town to put smiles on all the spectators’ faces. Afterwards, we will 
head back to Zenobia, have lunch and get our candidates in order. 
Our ceremonial masters and membership chairman, along with our 
Dramatic Cast, have a wonderful ceremonial planned. The fezzing 
ceremony and new second section will be fun and exciting. Please 
come to Zenobia and support our new members. Wear your unit or 
club attire, and ask our new members to come to a meeting to find 
out more about your unit. If you are a Noble who has not yet joined 
a unit, there is no better time to see what Zenobia has to offer. Come 
on out and see old friends, make new friends and enjoy fellowship 
the Zenobia way. As always, if you know a brother Mason who can 
not make our ceremonial, we can adapt to do a cold sands before a 
stated meeting.  

The Zenobia meat raffle will be held on Saturday, November 19. 
Doors open at 3:30 p.m., with first spin at 4. Call the office to get 
your tickets. This event sells out fast, as we are limited to 150 par-
ticipants. Call today. 

Our November stated meeting also will be awards night and vet-
eran recognition. Your office staff is working diligently to go back 
all the way to 2020 to look for service awards. Letters were sent out 
and a special prize for those who bring their letters to the stated meet-
ing. If you feel you should have received a service award and didn’t 
receive a letter, call the office immediately.  

Well Nobles, get those leaves raked and enjoy some apple cider 
and the rest of the fall season.  

A very Happy Thanksgiving to you and your families. 
Ty Stout 

Potentate

Holiday Special 
With the world cautiously 

getting back to the way we like 
it, so is the circus! It is exciting 
to believe this great entertain-
ment will be returning and pro-
vide the enjoyable family-fun 
experience.  

To help make it realistic, the 
Holiday Special offer is return-
ing! This opportunity is only 
available at Zenobia, and is open 
to the public, as well as Masons 
and Shriners. Many members 

have taken advantage of this 
offer by purchasing tickets and 
sharing them with needy fami-
lies or holiday gifts to friends.  

What is the Holiday Special? 
It is a pre-sale of circus tickets 
(or vouchers). For each ticket 
purchased, you also can get one 
free, referred to as a “2 for 1.” 
Purchase four; get four free, for 
a total of eight tickets. Not only 
can you take your children or 
grandchildren, but each of them 
can take a friend! You will be the 

hit of the family! 
What makes this really spe-

cial is that the two for one is 
good for any performance on 
any day (other than Thursday). 
That includes Saturday, which is 
the only time Saturday perform-
ances will be discounted. The 
offer begins on Monday, No-
vember 28 (following Thanks-
giving) and ends December 21 
(before closing for Christmas) 
from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., week-
days only. 

Mark your calendars now for 
the circus (March 16-19, 2023) 
and to purchase your presale 
tickets. If you get vouchers, be 
sure to convert them to tickets in 
February, to get the best avail-
able seating. 

See you at the CIRCUS!

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
 

 

“3-Ring Bulletin” 

What a terrific response there has
coming into the office.  Great wor
first ad (ever, or in a long time), th
Shriners is a great cause to suppor
them!  It is easier to get a circus ad

You still have December to contac
circus ad.  Remember, proceeds fr

“2 tickets for the price of one” is 
gift tickets, or your family circus ti
23rd, and then it will be over and n
neighbors) you see and know.  Tic
credit card, at 1-800-GO-CIRCUS. 

The next Circus Meeting is December
possible.  Be sure your club/unit send
our circus. 

Be a part of the greatest “fun”draiser

 

 

 

“3-Ring Bulletin” 

What a terrific response there has been to the circus ad sales! The ads have been steadily 
coming into the office.  Great work, Nobles!  If you are one of those who has yet to sell your 
first ad (ever, or in a long time), then, it is your time to take a chance and ask now.  Zenobia 
Shriners is a great cause to support.  Many people will support simply because you did ask 
them!  It is easier to get a circus ad than you may have thought.   

You still have December to contact businesses so they can use their 2014 budget to sponsor a 
circus ad.  Remember, proceeds from all circus ads stay with Zenobia. 

“2 tickets for the price of one” is now going on.  Do not miss the ONLY opportunity to purchase 
gift tickets, or your family circus tickets, at the best price.  This will only be available until Dec 
23rd, and then it will be over and not returning.  Tell everyone (Lodge, family, friends and 
neighbors) you see and know.  Tickets can ONLY be purchased at Zenobia, or by phone, with 
credit card, at 1-800-GO-CIRCUS. 

The next Circus Meeting is December 17th at Zenobia.  It will begin at 7 PM and will conclude by 8 PM if 
possible.  Be sure your club/unit sends a rep to the meeting and stays up-to-date with the happenings of 
our circus. 

Be a part of the greatest “fun”draiser at Zenobia! 

 

Grace and peace to you and 
yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

By now you have realized 
that summer is long past gone. 
We have had a number of frosts 
and the temperature has been 
well below freezing a number of 
times. As I write this tome, the 
leaves are in color and the days 
have shortened up. We are get-
ting ready for Thanksgiving. We 
live in a time where, for some, it 
would seem there is little to be 
thankful for. But we know this, 
the Great Creator is still in 
charge and the sun still comes up 

Greetings, Nobles: 
To facilitate communications, 

we are asking that clubs and 
units, and other organizations, 
provide information regarding 
events that you have planned. It 
is important that we have the 
ability to answer questions when 
we are called at the office. A 
sheet of paper with the name of 
the event, activity(ies) that will 
be conducted at the event, date, 
time and location would be help-
ful. We need to know if there are 
food or drinks involved, and any 
relevant details. Are there admis-
sion fees or costs involved the 

each day and moves into an-
other. As Shrine/Masons, there is 
no greater privilege than to live 
our lives as men good and true. 
We have an obligation to show 
the world around us, that good-
ness still prevails and can reach 
across the chasm of need. 
Friends, neighbors, family and 
the many boys and girls who 
need our help await your touch 
of care.  

November kicks off the holi-
day season. No matter your 
faith expression, our Creator 
God is always there. When we 
speak our obligations, we speak 
not to anyone except our Cre-
ator. As you think about 
Thanksgiving ask yourself, “To 
whom am I thankful?” There is 
always someone in our life we 
can approach with a thankful 
heart. 

Peace, 
Hugh W. Bowlan, DMin 

Chaplain Zenobia Shrine

E 
P 
O 
R 
T

RECORDER’S attendees are responsible for at 
the event? The one individual in 
charge of the event, with contact 
information, and contact in- 
formation of the committee 
members is a must. Having this 

Continued on page 10 
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    Dennis Gable, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - Secretary, Board of Governors 
    Troy Hawkins - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Member 
Shriners Children’s - Chicago 
    Keith Tuttle, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Member 
    Jerry Crouch - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Jeff Kuhn, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PIP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
Shriners Children’s - Erie 
    Charles Murphy, PP- - - - - - - - - - - Vice Chair, Board of Governors 
    C. Douglas Curry, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Wallace Powell - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Nathan Weiker - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - First Ceremonial Master 
Jay Stewart- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Second Ceremonial Master 
Rev. Hugh Bowland - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chaplain 
Ken Janicki - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Director of Units 
Howard Shirling- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Marshal 
Dave Hefflinger- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Captain of the Guard 
Phil Williams- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Outer Guard 
AMBASSADORS 
Charles E. Insley - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chief Ambassador 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Findlay Shrine Club 
Michael Jelinek - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Firelands Shrine Club 
Jason Pontious - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Fremont Shrine Club 
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Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners ac-
tivities and not for the Shriners Children’s, unless indicated otherwise.

The Shrine Hospitals for Children is celebrating its 100th Anniversary this year 
and Shriners are celebrating their Sesquicentennial. Cost to petition Zenobia, 
reduced to $150.00 for 2022. 

PETITION FOR INITIATION AND MEMBERSHIP
ZENOBIA 
SHRINE 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

419-661-9200 
 

For Office use only: 
Creation 
Number:_____________

TO THE ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZENOBIA SHRINE, 
SITUATED IN NORTHWEST OHIO: 

 
I, ____________________________________________ hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in 

(Please Print Your Full Name) 
_________________________ Lodge, Number__________ Located in_______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                           (City & State) 
Which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have 
resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International. I respectfully 
pray that I may be made a Noble of the Mystic Shrine and become a member of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of Shriners 
International and the Bylaws and Ceremonies of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
Birthplace _____________________________________________ Date of Birth ______________________________ 
 
Were you ever a DeMolay? __________ If so, what was the Chapter name and location?_________________________ 
 
Profession or Occupation______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Have you previously applied for admission to any Temple of the Order? _______Where? __________ When? ________  
 
Residence Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (Street)                                                                                                                          (County) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (City)                                                                             (State)                                       (Zip) 
 
Business Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (Street)                                                                                                                          (County) 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 (City)                                                                             (State)                                       (Zip) 

Home Phone _________________________________________ 
 
Business Phone_______________________________________ 
 
Email Address________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name_______________________ Fez Size___________ 
 
Signature_____________________________ Date___________ 
 
Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 

For Office Use Only 
 

Elected on ___________ Created on ___________ 
 
$____________ Received on__________________ 
 
Balance $__________ Received on_____________ 

o M/C  o Visa  o Check  o Cash 
 

Account # _________________________________ 
 
Expiration Date _____________ Check _________ 
 

INITIATION, DUES & FEES $150.00 

RECORDER’S REPORT  
Continued from page 9 

information well in advance of 
the event will enable those in the 
office to effectively answer 
questions when asked.  

Please ask your barber, beau-
tician, doctor, dentist or local 
corner restaurant to place an ad 
in our circus book. Any other 
small business works as well. 

Upcoming key events include 
the stated meeting on Thursday, 
November 10, where 25, 50 and 
60-year pins will be issued, and 
we will be honoring our veterans 
as well. The 12th is the parade 
and ceremonial; plan to attend. 
Don’t forget to get your tickets 
for the meat raffle on the 19th – 
they sell out fast! Of course, the 
business office will be closed on 
the 24th and 25th, for Thanks-
giving. 

Keep the faith. Best regards, 
John Mann

say, them Campers can cook!!  
Sunday, after rolls and cof-

fee, it was pack up and head 
for home. Did I mention, 
campfires every night?? A 
great big thank you to Lyle and 
Janet! 

Our “LAST CAMP OUT” 
for 2022 was at Leafy Oaks 
Campground, near Green 
Springs, on October 10 to 13. 
The wagon master duties were 
shared between Rod and Ellen, 
Lynn and Brenda. We didn’t 
have anyone sign up for Octo-
ber, so we pitched in. Didn’t 
want to miss a CHILLY camp 
out!! 

November will bring our 
camp in. We worked out the 
details of the winter meetings 
at the camp out. 

Until our next reporting – 
KEEP THE CAMPFIRES 
BURNING. 

 Rod

Nobles,  
NEITHER Zenobia Shrine nor the Zenobia Potentate will 

EVER ask you to send or purchase gift cards for any reason.   
If you ever get an email asking for money or to purchase 
gift cards, PLEASE DELETE the email. 

Should you have any doubt or questions, call the Zenobia 
Shrine Office at 419‐661‐9200.

Greetings Nobles,  
Thanks to all the Nobles who 

helped with the Sportsmen’s Ex-
travaganza, as it was greatly ap-
preciated. It was great to see the 
large turnout for the Ladies Bub-
bly Style Show. The fez burning 
ceremony was a great success, 
thanks to those who came out for 
that.  

Nobles, do not forget about 
Fall Ceremonial and getting new 
members to join, as this will be 
the last time a member can join 
for $150.  

We will be having a Friend-
ship Night on Friday, November 
4, in Findlay, at the Masonic 
Temple, to introduce those to 
Masonry and Shrinedom.  

Do not forget to call Zenobia 

and reserve your tickets for the 
meat raffle on Saturday, Novem-
ber 19.  

If elected in January, installa-
tion is scheduled for Sunday, 
January 8, at 2 p.m. Please save 
the date on your calendar.  

Since last month, only one 
person has expressed interest in 
the Wednesday luncheon group. 
If you are interested, please reach 
out ASAP or we will not start this 
event at this time. If this is not a 
good day, but have a suggestion 
for a different day let me know.  

Clubs and units, please con-
sider donating for the Children’s 
Christmas Party on Sunday, De-
cember 4.  

Until next month,  
Todd Miller, Chief Rabban

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

SPORTSMEN’S EXTRAVAGANZA 
On behalf of the committee, we would like to Thank ALL 

of the people who volunteered before, during and after the 
event. Without all of you, this would not have been possi‐
ble.   

We are looking forward to seeing you ALL again next year. 
Respectfully, 

Dave Coy, Chairman

Greetings from the Zenobia 
Campers! 

November? That is the 
month for that “S” word! 
SNOW!! I prefer FALL – 
camping, fall colors, mowing 
the grass. WAIT, I didn’t say 
that!!! 

On September 15 to 18 we 
traveled to Maumee Bay for 
our camp out. On Thursday, we 
arrived and set up our units, 
then at 4:30 we lined up and 
traveled to the Old Bag of 
Nails for our evening meal.  

On Friday, it was off to 
Moody’s Coney Island for 
breakfast. After lunch on our 
own, it was paint time! Lyle 
and Janet furnished framed 
picture outlines and the paints. 
We were to use our own ideas 
on how!! Dinner was burgers 
and dogs, and whatever was 
brought by the other campers.  

Saturday, breakfast was fur-
nished – what a spread!!! After 
lunch on our own, and a little 
down time, it was time for our 
meeting! For our evening meal 
it was a soup cook off! I must 

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

On a beautiful sunny October 9, Matt Tuttle, pictured with his fa-
ther, Past Potentate of Zenobia Shrine, Keith Tuttle, and 20 other 
runners joined with Team Shriners, competing in the Chicago 
Marathon. This dedicated team included two past patients, the di-
rector of development from northern California (Al Anderson), 
associates from Tampa headquarters and Kari Tucker from 
Shriners Children’s Dayton. More than 35,000 runners competed 
in the race that showcased downtown Chicago. Our team of su-
perstars was supported at mile 15 by Nobles from Medinah 
Shrine, Kelly Miller, Dan Winter and Kara Miller from Shriners 
Children’s Chicago, and many others.  What a great effort spear-
headed by Kelly Miller and Dan Winter! Happy to report, that as 
of race time, the team raised more than $53,000 in donations for 
Shriners Children’s!

Zenobia Tiffin Shrine Club dinner meeting with ladies was held September 22, at Tiffin AmVets 
Shelter. Dell’s Resturant prepared a delicious rib dinner for all. Nobles elected to office for 2023 are 
Jim Gates, president; Bill Brunn, vice president; Ken Egbert Jr., second vice presideent; Ill. Sir Jeff 
Kuhn, secretary, and Ken Foy, treasurer.

Zenobia Tiffin Shrine Club honored two outstanding presidents at our dinner meeting. Serving five 
years each throughout the past two decades are Denny Brady and Jim Gates. Thank you, Nobles, 
for your outstanding accomplishment!

Lancers! Remember that we 
now hold our business meetings 
on the third Monday of the 
month. That means we will be 
meeting on November 21, at 
Zenobia. There is a meal option 
at 6:30 p.m., so contact Karl or 
Barry to reserve one. Meeting 
will follow immediately. Want to 
be a Lancer? Come to our busi-
ness meeting! 

Our meetings are filled with 
fellowship, discussion and deci-
sions. We have many things cur-
rently unfinished. Your presence 
would be very helpful in finaliz-
ing many of these.  

The Lancer parade season is 
still going strong. We were in the 
Rossford Halloween parade and 
will be attending the Toledo Hol-
iday parade on Saturday, No-
vember 12, and the Perrysburg 
parade on Sunday, December 4. 
We also will be at the Zenobia 
Ceremonial on Saturday, No-
vember 12, to “test drive” some 
potential members. It would be 
great to have you be a part of any 
or all of these events. Check 
your calendar, NOW.

 

Lancers
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JANUARY 7, 2023!

YOU ARE INVITED! 
Plan now on attending the Firelands Shrine Club 

Holiday Dinner 
Monday, December 5, 2022 

Place: Norwalk Elks Club 
2949 US‐250 

Norwalk, OH 44857 
5:30 – Social 

Cash Bar 
6:30 PM – Dinner 
Salad, Appetizers, 

Honeywine Chicken, Pork Loin, 
Stuffing, Potato, Vegetable. 

Dessert. 
Holiday Entertainment 

“Memories thru Melodies” 
Rosemary Schrumm 

All for only $10.00/Person 
All Nobles and their ladies are welcome! 

Reservations due by Friday, November 25. 2022! 
Email/call 

Tom ‐ thomasgilbert0222@gmail.com (419‐668‐5715) 
Or Herm ‐ herm@accnorwalk.com (419‐706‐3602) 
We look forward to seeing you for the holidays!

On October 8, the Oak Harbor Apple Festival Queen’s Court lined up behind the Queen’s grandfather’s 1967 Pontiac Grand Prix. She was followed by three Zenobia 
Shrine 1948 Jeepster convertibles,  driven by Jack Green, Ron Smith and Jon Majerowski.

Chief Rabban Todd Miller assists PP Dan Slavin, placing the black 
camel sticker on Illustrious Sir B. Mike Lee’s photo during a cer-
emony in his honor.  

WEBFEZ 
Many Nobles are not aware of the Shriners International member website, 

Webfez. 
You have access to your information, and can update your address, tele‐

phone and email address information, if you wish. To log on/register, go to 
webfez.shrinenet.org. 2023 dues have been posted on webfez. A reminder that 
2023 dues should be paid by December 31, 2022. Feel free to pay your dues 
now. Go to your information on webfez and click on the “dues notice” button.

 

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI  
ADVERTISERS
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Chief Rabban Todd Miller & his Lady Melissa 
Invite you to Join them  

in Paradise in the Bahamas. 
RIU Palace Paradise Island • February 25‐March 1, 2023 

All inclusive trip on an adult only resort 
at $1,149/person. (airfare not included) 

Please book your trip now withMagic Cruises and Tours  
at (614) 847‐5551 ask for Kate or Marcia. 

Last chance to make reservations  
if you want to be included!

Zenobia Shrine 
Kids Christmas Party 

Children 10 and under 
1:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m. 

Sunday December 4, 2022 
Zenobia Shrine 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, Ohio 43551 

RSVP no later than November 21 
Call Zenobia Shrine @ 419-661-9200 

Donations Needed

Five Jeepsters participated in the parade at Waterville, on September 24, as part of the Roche de Boeuf Festival. Jim Pease drove Howard Shirling’s Jeepster and Jon 
Majerowski had PP Bernie W. as a passenger. Ron Smith, Jack Green and Art Patterson also were in the parade.
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ZENOBIA SHRINERS  
2023 

SNOWBIRD LUNCHEON 
FAMILY & FRIENDS 

Monday, February 27, 2023 
Der‐Dutchman Restaurant 

11‐1 p.m. 
Dutch Treat 

3713 Bahia Vista 
Sarasota, FL 

Contact Chairperson 
Ill. Sir Jeff Kuhn 
419‐939‐3791
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Make a difference in a child’s life 
One trip at a time! 

Zenobia Roadrunners are in NEED  
of Drivers for Trips to the hospitals 

(Chicago, Erie and Dayton ) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please call Zenobia Shrine @ 419-661-9200 
We can mail or email you out the paperwork ! 

OPEN TO SHRINERS AND MASONS

Congratulations to our 2023 
officers: Director Ken Janicki, 
President Dennis Gable P.P., 
Vice President Mel Micham, 
Treasurer Harold “Bud” Crary, 
and Secretary Bernie Welniak 
P.P. As noted in the October 6, 
business meeting minutes, I per-
sonally feel that with the new of-
ficers and stability in some of 
the other positions, we are in a 
position to continue to success-
fully transition from a marching 
to a motorized trike unit. A big 

thank you to Tom Binder, P.P., 
for his two-year leadership as 
president during the COVID 
pandemic.  

As of this writing, the Patrol 
Christmas dinner date and loca-
tion have not been selected. As 
soon as it is, I will send out an 
email. As noted in last month’s 
column, if you are not receiving 
my emails, please call me at 419-
360-0695.  

The annual $15 2023 dues no-
tice will be coming out soon. 
Where else can you get a great 
deal, such as this? If you play eu-
chre with us and save up your 
winnings or have your name 
drawn for the 50-50 (must be 
present), you won’t have to dig 
in your pocket.  

The Zenobia 71st annual 
Shrine Circus kick off was held 
October 4. Get your ads turned 
in a timely manner. If you have 
never sold one, now is a great 
time to start. Just contact me.  

The Toledo Holiday Parade 
and Ceremonial will be held on 
Saturday, November 12. Let’s 
support Zenobia, the Potentate 
and the Divan by getting a new 
member.  

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

patrol

Patrol members, left to right: Scott Harder, O.G.; Mel Micham; Tom Binder, P.P., and Bernie Wel-
niak, P.P., who drove the trailer in the Fremont Potentate’s parade. Would like to have you join us. 
Ride a three-wheel trike or ride in the truck pulling the trailer in a parade. The Patrol has a dinner 
meeting the first Thursday of the month. Please join us for dinner, as our guest. Call any of the offi-
cers: Director Ken Janicki, 419-351-9823; President Tom Binder, P.P., 419-297-4779; Treasurer Bud 
Crary, 419-699-1797, or Secretary Bernie Welniak P.P., 419-360-0695. 

Howdy ta all ma Cuzzins and 
you Flatlanders out there! 

Starting to feel like winter 
yet? It’s hard to believe that win-
ter doesn’t even start until De-
cember 21!!  

We have been a little quiet 
since our last reporting. Our first 
Hilllbilly meeting was October 
7, but with our reporting dead-

line, I will tell you about it next 
month! It was our election of 
new officers, so don’t miss it!  

We had a parade lined up – 
the Oak Harbor Apple Festival 
on October 8. Again, details next 
month! 

Our next meeting will be on 
Friday, November 4, back to 
Charlie’s Taverna, 1631 Toll 
Gate Drive, Maumee. Order at 6 
p.m.. Y’all come now ya hear! 

Told ya that we been quiet fer 
a while! 

Until next month – HONOR 
THE COB!! 

Old Guy

 

hillbilly 
notes

Fremont 
shrine Club

The Fremont Shrine Club 
has been enjoying a productive 
autumn. On September 15, an 
open meeting was held for all 
Masons and Shriners in San-
dusky County and Green 
Springs. A steak dinner kicked 
things off, followed by discus-
sions on membership, our ac-
tivities and what direction the 

club could go. All present 
found the evening quite re-
warding. 

The officers for FSC will con-
tinue in their positions.  Thank 
you to Steve Kelly, president; 
Dennis Gable, vice president, 
and John Avers, secretary/trea-
surer, for serving the club in 
2023.  

The next meeting for FSC 
will be Wednesday, November 9, 
before the snowbirds fly! If you 
wish to attend, contact an officer 
for details. 

Have a wonderful family 
Thanksgiving!
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TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

Findlay 
shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
Findlay SC has always been a 

solid, continual supporter of the 
Zenobia Shrine, Shriners Inter-
national and care for our kids. 
Over the years, our numbers 
have fallen off and our atten-
dance at meetings has become 
quite small. Even though our 
numbers and attendance have 
declined, as stated prior, you all 
continue to be dedicated to our 
causes.  

The holiday season is ap-
proaching, families come to-
gether for food, fun and 
fellowship. Let us try to do the 
same with our Shrine family 
here in the Findlay area.  

If you have any suggestions 
as to how we can possibly make 
attendance more appealing to the 
Nobles, please let us know. We 
would love to see more attend 
and participate in Findlay SC 
and Shrine activities.  

Please consider attending a 
Zenobia stated meeting. Contact 
other Findlay SC members and 
hitch a ride, if you don’t wish to 
drive.  

Zenobia meets the second 
Thursday of the month and Find-
lay SC meets on the first Satur-
day of each month at 10 a.m., 
after the Blue Lodge breakfast in 
the Findlay Masonic Complex, 
303 Osborn Avenue. Please call 
Jim / 419-421-6396 or Chuck / 
419-306-9559 with any in-
quiries.

 

CLOWNS
Hidey-Ho Nobles, 

As of the time of this writing, 
we have no scheduled events in 
November, but that could 
change at any time.  

As for December, we already 
have several Christmas and hol-
iday events on the schedule. 
What fun it is to parade and twist 
balloons for those in attendance 
at the many events in which we 
participate.  

This has been a very success-
ful summer for the Clowns, trav-
eling all over this corner of 
Ohio, spreading the message of 
our philanthropy in support of 
our kids.  

Consider becoming a part of 
this worthy endeavor by joining 
the Clowns. We are always look-
ing for more members and help 
is always available to learn bal-
loon twisting, costuming, 
makeup and participating in pa-
rades and ballooning. Nobles, 
join us anytime you are able, 
even if just for a visit.  

We meet on the third Thurs-
day of each month at the Clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m., and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All 
are welcome to attend. Please 
call a day or two ahead to let us 
know if you’re coming, so we 
have enough food. Call Jim/ 
419-421-6396 or Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.

Greetings Pitmasters, 
The third Monday of the 

month sure is getting busy at 
Zenobia! Not only do we have 
our meeting, but a few other 
units are using the building and 
joining us for dinner.  

The October meeting was our 
first hobo stew event. Our mem-

bers and guests brought their fa-
vorite ingredients and added 
them to the cauldron of flavor. A 
wonderful meal was had by all 
in attendance. 

Only thing on the radar is as-
sisting at the Zenobia meat raffle 
on the 19th of November. Enjoy 
the fall season as old man winter 
is right around the corner. 

Happy Thanksgiving to all 
our members and families. 

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit-
wood burning. 

Ty

Pitmasters

 

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI ADVERTISERS
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2022 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                                                     Meets 
CAMPERS                                           Tom Mohr                                    419-836-6139                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        Mike Ray                                     419-902-6132                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          Tim Larimore                               419-303-3109                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-882-5657                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           Jim Warren                               419-894-6347                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-862-2844                   4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI  
– ADVERTISE

YOUR LIFESTYLE. YOUR CHOICE. YOUR HOME.

Assisted & Independent Living
Memory Care

8883 Browning Drive
Waterville, Ohio 43566

www.bmcohio.org

Z e n o b i a S h r i n e
F a l l C e r e m o n i a l
November 12th, 2022

When:
Doors Open at Noon

Refreshments and

Ceremonial to Follow

Where:
Zenobia Shrine Temple
8048 Broadstone Blvd.

Perrysburg, Oh 43551

www.zenobiashriners.com

Families
Encouraged
To Attend

Ladies
Program

Fezzing
Ceremony

Afterglow
Meet the
Clubs and
Units

Our deepest sympathy to 
Lady Nancy Lee and their fam-
ily on the passing of Illustrious 
Sir Briant “Mike” Lee. A Black 
Camel Ceremony was held for 
him at the Past Potentates/ 
Cabiri meeting on October 13. 
May he rest in peace. 

The Sportsmen’s Raffle was 
held October 1. Hopefully, you 
were a winner. A special thanks 
to Illustrious Sirs Tom Binder 
and Dennis Gable for manning 
our beef raffle table. Thank you 
to PM Nick Stroh, who helped 
fill in.  

Speaking of Past Masters, I 
am always so pleased to see how 
many sitting and PM stand to be 
recognized at our Shrine stated 
meetings.  

The 71st annual Zenobia 
Shrine Circus kick off was held 
on October 4. Thanks to those 
who sell ads. We have time to 
get new ones in. A tip of the ol’ 
fez to Illustrious Sir Dennis 
Gable for chairing this important 
fund-raiser. 

Zenobia’s Fall Ceremonial 
will be held on Saturday, No-
vember 12. You still have time to 
get a new member in. Did you 
know that 75 percent of our 
membership have never been to 
one of our Shrine Hospitals. I 
guarantee you, one visit and you 
have a Shriner for life. A big 
thank you to our Shrine Hospital 
board members and Roadrun-
ners. 

Positive thoughts are being 
sent to our members in Florida. 
Illustrious Sir Jeff Hamons said 
that Ill. Sir Carl and Clarice 
Eakes are staying close to 
home. We wish them and others 
well. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

#8


